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City of Varnell 

Special Called Mayor and Council Meeting Minutes 

June 4, 2020 
 

 

Members Present: Mayor, Tom Dickson  

Council Members:   Bill Caylor, Mayor Pro Tem  

Richard Lowe, Clyde Williams 

 

Members Absent: Sandy Pangle 

City Administrator:   Mike Brown    

    

City Clerk:  Pam Garrison   

       

    
    

EXECUTIVE DUTIES 
 

• The City Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm and a quorum was confirmed by Mayor Tom  

Dickson. Mayor Dickson welcomed those in attendance for the meeting.  

 

• Councilman Bill Caylor made a motion for Council Members to be excused into Executive Session to 

discuss personnel matters.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Richard Lowe and the motion 

carried unanimously.   

 

• Upon rejoining the Council meeting, a motion was made by Councilman Clyde Williams to appoint Lt. 

Kyle Moreno as new City of Varnell Police Chief.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Bill 

Caylor and the motion carried unanimously.  Mayor Dickson requested that Police Chief Moreno 

present to the Mayor and Council an update on how things are going as the new Chief of Police within 

the next 2 weeks at the June 16, 2020 council meeting.   

 

• A commemorative plaque which noted thanks and years of service for Chief Grant from August 2003 

through June, 2020 was presented to Chief Grant by Mayor Tom Dickson and City Council. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

• Councilman Clyde Williams made a motion to extend the hazard pay for Varnell Police Officers until 

the end of July at which time the situation will be re-evaluated.  Also noted that Tim Powell, 

Maintenance Supervisor should be added to the hazard pay list.  The motion was seconded by 

Councilman Richard Lowe and carried unanimously.   
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• Mayor Dickson was appointed by the City Council to be the voting delegate from City of Varnell for 

GMA business meetings.  

 

• Georgia Municipal Association will be offering training as online classes within the next few weeks 

since annual conference will not be held due to the Covid-19 issues. 

 

 

• There being no further notice, Councilman Clyde Williams made a motion to adjourn.  Councilman Bill 

Caylor seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.   

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Pam Garrison 

City Clerk 

 

 


